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                          TR Register Australia Events  
 
 
 

National  
Oct 19-21 2018ï National Concours Adelaide  

Oct 22-24 2018 ðAfter Tour 

 
Victoria 
11 March - Phillip Island Historic Racing 

18 March - Run to Frankston and Peninsula for coffee and Lunch  

10 Aprilï Monthly Meeting 8pm 

10-22 Aprilï Run to Swan Hill 

29 April TCCV- All Triumph Day at Caribbean Gardens 

 
NSW 
4 March  Cars and coffee St Ivesï 0800 till about 1130 

7 March (Wed)  Pie in the Skyðmorning tea 

21 March (Wed) Common Ground at Old Razorback Inn 10am 

1 April  Cars and coffee St Ivesï 0800 till about 1130 

4 April  (Wed) Pie in the Sky morning tea 

21-22 Aprilð Oberon and Mayfield Gardens 

21 Aprilï TSOA NSW Dyno Day Contact John McCormack 

 

ACT 

South Coast Tour:  The tour will start from Canberra on Tuesday 20 March and 
finish in Merimbula on Friday morning 23 March 2018.    

 
Tasmania 
Mar 25 2018ï 12th Devonport Show   

May 20 2018ï PVCC Picnic at Ross  

April - Mon 16
th
 to Sat 21

st
  Targa Tasmania 

Front Cover:  Triumphs and Trams at Loftus Tram Museum 
                        Photo: Terry Hicks 
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Presidentõs message 
Hi Everyone, I hope you have been enjoying the New Year and settling back to 
routine after the Christmas/New Year Festivities with family and friends. 
 
With the main heat of summer fading, our TR runs are getting back into full swing 
and enjoying the weather our 
cars were designed for. 
Attendance at our NSW runs 
has been growing for the year 
and a group of us went on a 
lovely countryside run to the 
very old Inn now the Common 
Ground Caf®. The gatherings 
at the Pie in the Sky for those 
on the north side of Sydney is 
very popular for those who 
donôt have to drive through 
peak hour traffic, so if you 
can , join us in the country 
outside Camden on the Razor 
Back Mountain on the old Hume Highway.  
 
As our very hard working 
NSW Coordinator had to 
(unfortunately) attend a 
funeral, on Sunday 25

th
 Feb. 

members enjoyed a visit to 
the Loftus Tram Museum to 
travel in historic trams and 
view a wide range of historic 
trams and paraphernalia and 
then others joined us to make 
15 to enjoy lunch at Camellia 
Gardens Caf® and a stroll 
through the gardens. It is 
great when we have our runs 
on different sides of our growing cities when members who we donôt see that often 
are able to come along and catch up as they did on Sunday .  
 
Itôs good to see our state coordinators  being supported by members attending our 
events and groups like on NSW south coast , who put the work organising runs, so 
we can get together regularly to enjoy our friendships, discuss our cars and give 
members on historic plates opportunities to get their cars out for a run.  
 
Time is moving on, so anyone who has not booked for our National Meeting in 
South Australia, please download the form off our web site and assist the 
organisers in planning the event and make sure you get the accommodation you 
want. 
BesTRegards, 
Russell Holliday                                                                                                                                                         

President 

Common Ground Caf® attendees 

Camelia Gardens caf® attendees 
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This sign was hanging in the Brim hotel. The 
picture was taken while we were on the Silo Run. 
There were many other things hanging off the 
walls but probably not fit for this magazine.  
 
John Johnson 

   This Sidescreen should have been in print but we really donôt have enough 
pages to make it worthwhile so perhaps next time. It is all evolving. 
  More importantly we are  enjoying a lot of activities that John McCormack and 
others have been organising and that flows into magazine content. 
 
              Also ...  TR Records. 
  If you havenôt already done so you can access a database for TRs. Just go to  
trregistry.com/start/registry/html/TR3/index.htm. 
  My car is TS81072. I see that TS81071 is owned by Catherine from 

Switzerland. Looks good, the car that is.                                                          

                                                                            Best wishes, Terry (&  Jenny). 

Editorõs Report. 

Triumph is of course always a quality product. This mower has served 
Sydney University for many years  but is now in need of a full 
restoration. The last horse passed away and will not be replaced. 
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It is hard to recall an instance where a gathering of TR friends and good red wine 
can resist the temptation of discussing things Triumph, well amongst the blokes 
anyway, apart from the probability that most of the wine is likely to be consumed by 
them.   
We had the good fortune to be in such a situation when the topic of ñthe most 
common Forum questionsò came up. 
Close to the top of the list was ñwhat oil should be used in a TR gearbox with 
overdrive?ò. Apart from our confidence in what oil should be used we mused about 
why such a simple question should be asked so often. Surely there must be a root 
cause of such confusion, which in the clear light of morning might be worth 
investigation. 
Our first clear morning thoughts led us to check out all the references that TR 
owners might base their knowledge on to see if there might be a valid reason for the 
confusion.   
The first reference was the Standard Triumph Sports Car TR3 Instruction 

Book (Provided with new cars)                                 

On page 52 it specifies that the 
Gearbox and overdrive rear axle 
should use 90 grade gear oils ?éé
Hmmmm.  
 
A confusing heading to start with. Do 
they mean the gearbox and overdrive 
or the diff? 
So on to the next and probably most 
often used reference: Roger Williams 
How to Restore a TR2 TR3 TR3A 
Foreword by Bill Piggott. 

TR friends and a  bottle of Red.  
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By this time it was becoming obvious why the question of gearbox oils are asked so 
often, so we moved on to see what other information was available to refute what 
we were certain was incorrect. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

] 

 

 

 

 

 

Both publications recommend 30 grade oils for ambient temperatures like the ones 
we are accustomed to and reflect what is recommended by our own forum experts.  
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Well we were finally back to our original question all be it without the red wine this 
time. 
Why is this question asked so often?  Well, because so much incorrect information 
is published by perceived trusted sources. 
Our conclusion however was, the complete lack of reasoning behind so much of 
the data we collect which means we accept the information without understanding 
ñwhy is it so?ò as the good Doctor would say. 
This leads back to my friend who is not only an engineer with expertise in fixing 
cars professionally but also a teacher of such matters who is so good at explaining 
the reason why it is indeed so. 
Perhaps this might be a theme worth some thought or maybe it just could ruin a 
good bottle of red with TR mates. 

 

 

 

 

 

Rob Bradford 

What is the difference between a bottle of red and a 
doorway.  
The more red you have the more you know. 
Going through a doorway deletes all your memory. 
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Past Events 
Tuesday 6

th
 February- Bi-monthly Meeting. Eight members attended the 

meeting with apologies from Ross McKinnon (broken wrist from a bike accident) 
and Michael Howley. The years Future Events were discussed and some holes 
were filled. It was noted that David Orchard would be racing at Phillip Island on the 
11
th
 March. The meeting closed at 10pm. 

Saturday 10
th
 February ï Sir John Black Run. Organised by TCCV, 33 

Triumphs met at the BP Corio for as drive in convoy to celebrate 100 years since 
the birth of Sir John Black, the Father of our beloved TR Triumphs. Lunch at the 
Barwon Heads Hotel and another convoy back through the Bellarine Peninsula 
completed the day. 
 
Future Events 
CHANGE OF DATE Sunday 11th March- - Phillip Island Historic Racing 
Let us know if you intend to do a day trip on the Sunday 
 
CHANGE OF DATE Sunday 18th March - Run to Frankston and Peninsula for 
coffee and Lunch. David Ferguson has kindly put his hand up for this event. A 
9.30am start at BP on Peninsula Link at Baxter. Then up Arthurôs Seat, coffee at 
Red Hill. Then Flinders, Cape Schanck, lunch at St Andrews Beach Brewery and it 
is brilliant. Perfect for us. It is the old Friedman Racing stables. We have 12 
committed attendees and have made a booking for same. There is still a chance 
to participate if you are quick and text David on 0417463110. 
 
Tuesday 10th April - Bi Monthly Meeting 8pm 
NOTE CHANGE OF DATE DUE TO EASTER 
Venue: 1 Guest Rd, Oakleigh South VIC 3167 
 
Joint run with the SA Register on Friday 20th April to Monday 23 April Register to 
Swan Hill. This event has been cancelled with respect to SA involvement. 
However we have 4 or 5 Victorian members keen to do it so itôs on but reduced to 
just 2 nights, Friday and Saturday come back Sunday arvo. If you are interested 
let me know. Same booking detail applies. We are staying at the Ibis Styles Swan 
Hill Resort at 405 ï 415 Campbell Street Swan Hill. The phone is 03 50322726, 
Room Type: Deluxe Queen Bed Room and Room Rate is $147 per room per 
night. These rooms will be held until about mid-February and if not booked will be 
released to the general public. Please email or text me of your intention to 
participate. Gary 0419367370 
 
Sunday 29th April - TCCV All Triumph Day at Caribbean Gardens 
Further Details to follow 
 
Sunday 20th May - Details to follow. Looking for suggestions and organiser 
Happy TRing 
Gary Waite 

Victorian Report  
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Februaryôs run was organised by Bob and Joyce Fast. 
We met at their place in Aspley and had a look at Bobôs o/d gearbox rebuild 
project while waiting for latecomers. Bob has had TRs for years but never a car 
with an overdrive box but is building this one to get him to Adelaide. 
 
The run took us north out of Brisbane to Dayborough and on up the mountains to 
the Pit Stop Cafe at Mt Mee. This is a popular coffee stop for bikes and cars on 
weekend runs. 
 
We continued on towards Woodford but cut across 
country to Caloundra and on to Bribie Island where 
we met John and Pam Smith at the RSL for lunch.  
John has built a few prizewinning cars in the past and 
still has his beautiful silver car but has been unable to 
drive for a while hence the day trip by the club for a 
visit and catch up. 
 
After lunch they invited us to their place for afternoon 
tea and Bribie Island Scones! 
 
After record rainfall for the South East during the 
week we had a dry drive and managed to avoid the 
showers. We left Bribie late in the afternoon with 
black skies to the south over the city but managed to 
get home with out putting the screens up. 
 
Photo is of John tackling the scone (he bought Easter 
buns in error !) and the rest of the crowd minus 
Howard Prior the ever willing photographer. 
Peter. 

Queensland report  







https://www.crookwellpotatofestival.com.au/
http://www.markdale.com/







